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Memo to the Arctic SDI Board

Arctic Council Engagement 
Arctic Council Conservation on Arctic Flora and Fauna (CAFF) Board meet in Kuujjuaq, Quebec, Canada,  February 11-13 2014. 
The meeting’s host was Canadian Wildlife Service of Environment Canada. Canada’s Department of Foreign Affairs, Trade and Development and Environment Canada’s International Affairs Branch were in attendance and collectively represent Canada’s chairship of Arctic Council. 

On behalf of Arctic SDI, Natural Resources Canada attended the meeting to assess and provide recommendations to Arctic SDI Board on Senior Arctic Officials engagment. The following items were tabled, pending Arctic SDI Board approval:

· At March SAO the CAFF will provide progress report including Arctic SDI & memo on Arctic SDI.

· Arctic SDI to attend next CAFF meeting in August, to present a SDI standards based access to data important to CAFF  (e.g. Land Cover Indices and/or Migratory Birds).  

· SAO, October seek to have a demonstration on Arctic SDI and decision sought on adoption of SDI Best Practices and to encourage Arctic Council data activities to adhere to. In preparation a Q&A should include resource implications. The wording of the decision being sought needs to be precise and pragmatic over time, existing work and perspectives. 

During Canada’s Arctic chairship assistance is being provided by Canada to regularize Arctic SDI as an arm’s length Arctic Council Program (not a project) to increase its visibility and sustainiblity across the breadth of Arctic Council initiatives.

In preparation for these events Arctic SDI should develop clear, non-technical, communications material for input into the SAO agenda, 40 days before the meeting.

Arctic SDI may wish to take a page from CAFF’s emerging practice of holding meetings in remote northern communities. The mayor and people of Kuujjuaq were highly appreciative our recognition of peoples, environment and investment in their economy. It is also in keeping with Arctic Council’s theme of “development for peoples of the North”. 
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